Gloucestershire Direct Referral for Yag Laser Capsulotomy
Guidelines for Community Optometrist

When examining a patient who has previously had a cataract extraction and intra-ocular lens implant procedure and you detect posterior capsular opacification, which in your opinion warrants referral for (assessment for) a Yag Laser Capsulotomy it is now possible to refer directly into a Yag Laser Clinic using the following guidelines.
Referral Criteria:
· If visual acuity has dropped from 6/6 or better to 6/9 or less with capsular thickening present and no other clinical reason for the visual loss detectable

or

· Patient self reports loss of distance or near visual acuity in the operated eye and capsule thickening is the probable diagnosis

Or

· Where other pathology is present but you consider a significant loss of visual acuity is due to capsule thickening

and

· The patient wishes to be referred.
Referral Guidelines:
· Complete the Direct Referral Form which can be down loaded from the LOC Website.
· Post the completed form to the Gloucestershire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust booking office at  Gloucestershire Royal Hospital, Central Booking Office
4th Floor, Victoria Warehouse, The Docks  GLOUCESTER GL1 2EL.
· Send a copy of the referral form to the patient’s GP.
Advice to patient:

· Advise your patient that the hospital will contact them directly with an appointment in the Yag Laser Clinic. This will in normal circumstances be when the YAG Laser Capsulotomy will be undertaken.  They do not need to contact their GP.

· Patient should where possible be accompanied and should not expect to drive home.

·  Advise a repeat sight test with their community optometrist, two weeks after the capsulotomy procedure.
If you have any further questions, please contact Frances Reilly at frances.reilly@glos.nhs.uk 
or Telephone:  0300 422 4736.
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